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MAIN MEETING  7 March 
The Civil War by Alistair Lack 

Previously he has given us talks on the BBC 

and also taken us on a walking tour of Oxford.  

Now he is back talking about the Civil War.  

Forthcoming Meetings 

 

4 April:  AGM and Liz Payne  
Liz, from the Cotswold Canals Trust, will outline 

the history of the Cotswold Canals, one of the 

most important in the south of this country which 

connected the Severn Estuary and the River 

Thames. She will describe the trust’s work over 

many years and bring us up to date with the 

restoration of the waterways.  

 

2 May :  The Queen’s Pictures by Dr 

Gillian White  

Dr Gillian White is an historian by training and 

began her curatorial career at the Warwickshire 

Museum.  She worked for the National Trust as 

Curator at Hardwick Hall.  Today she talks about 

the pictures belonging to Queen Elizabeth 1st.  

 

6 June: The Queen’s Bodyguard of the 

Yeomen of the Guard by Shaun 

McCormack  

Shaun served for 24 years in the Infantry and in 

2000 was sworn into the Yeomen of the Guard.  

He tells us of the recruitment and strength of the 

Guard, State Dress of the Guard and of their state 

duties.  

Tea Rota 
 
 

4 April: Model Group 

2 May: Music Listening  

6 June: Needlework  

Lots of NEW MEMBERS  
Welcome! 

 

Diana Black   Stephanie Cushing  
Margaret Davey   Susan Durell  
Heather Gorton  Marilyn Jordan  
Gordon Lee   Josephine Sullivan 
 
Reminder 

Should you change your email address or any 
other detail will you please let the  
Membership Secretary know, so that our  
records can be kept up to date.  
 

Sue Jonson 
sue.jonson@hotmail.co.uk  
0774 392 3789  

Photo Album 

 

If you have any 

interesting 

photographs of U3A 

activities, please 

pass them to Ann 

Wightman (01285 

712723) for inclusion 

in the album.  

Fairford U3A Meetings   

 

February 2017 

  

The Founding of Ripples Magazine 
For the second month in a row we have 

drawn on local talent to provide a speaker for 

our monthly meeting. Adrian Young admitted 

being ‘not quite local’ because he comes from 

Highworth but in 2009 it was the Highworth 

Link which inspired him and a friend, Graham 

Fry, to provide something similar for the 

Lechlade and Fairford districts. Now the 

Ripples magazine is a familiar sight. Adrian 

handles editing and distribution while 

Graham’s tasks are layout and advertising. 

The aim from the start was a well-designed 

product which did not rely on volunteers. 

Funding comes through advertising. The 

result is an easy-to-handle, approximately A5 

sized, glossy magazine which reports on local 

events and includes a comprehensive 

schedule of forthcoming happenings every 

month. It is distributed to about 6,000 

households and with clever subtlety promotes 

the area and the people who live here. A 

measure of the success of this venture is that 

a companion Ripples is now published for 

Cricklade and South Cerney with about the 

same volume of distribution.  

Sylvia Jones 

Editor this month:  
Sarah Bottomley 
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Chairman’s Report 

Thanks to all who have renewed so far and to Garry and other committee members who manned 
the Library renewal sessions in Fairford and Lechlade. They were well enough attended for us 
considering running them again next year. If you have not yet renewed you can still do so until 
the end of the month.  
I have been in touch with Andy Docherty about applying for a Town Council grant. He explained 
how to do so, and on 29/1/17 I applied for £500, the maximum, for the purchase of computers 
for dedicated use by the Treasurer and Membership Secretary.  
Morag and I will be attending the Cotswold Link meeting in Moreton-in-Marsh on Friday 24 
March. I will report back on this in a future newsletter. 
Next month is the AGM and I am attaching a copy of the Agenda to the back of this Newsletter. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any queries.  
Jan Mills 
01285 850384                   

chairman@fairfordu3a.org.uk 

U3A Trip 
 

We are planning a trip to the Black Country Museum in 

Dudley, West Midlands on Friday 5 May 2017. This is an 

outdoor/indoor museum charting the rise of local 

industries which, by innovation, became nationally and 

internationally important. The grounds include restored 

factories, housing and streets, as well as canals and 

other waterways. 

 

We shall leave Fairford at 9.00am, and return at 3.30pm, arriving in Fairford at around 5.00pm. 
 

If you would like to book a place/places, an application form is included at the back of the 

Newsletter or can be found online.  

 

Please return it to  Geoff Dennis, 4 Dynevor Terrace, Coronation Street, Fairford, GL7 4JD, or 

hand it to any committee member. Places will be allocated on a first-come basis. 
 

Admission to the Museum is £12 (negotiated fee), and the coach is at £12 a head. Total £24. 

mailto:chairman@fairfordu3a.org.uk
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Boccia 
Thursdays 
LAST MEETING FOR THE 
SEASON WILL BE 
THURSDAY 30 MARCH  
  
We meet every Thursday 

afternoon in the Farmor Room, Fairford 

Community Centre at 2.15pm until 3.30pm. 

All members are invited. We play BOCCIA and 

enjoy a free cup of tea or coffee and biscuits. 

BOCCIA is a game suitable for people of all 

abilities and can be played sitting down. 

As we have to pay for the room, there will a 

charge of £1.50 per person. 

For further information please call:  

 

Reg Thoburn: 01285 712397  

David & Heather Baber: 01285 711343 

Anglo-Saxon Poetry 
 

Thursday 23 March  
 

We shall meet at my house at 10.30am. 
Please let me know if you are unable to 
come. 
 
Miriam Scott 
01285 713441 

GROUP MEETINGS 

 

Please contact the group leaders if you are 
interested in joining any of the groups or visit 
www.fairfordu3a.org.uk for further  
information. 

Ballroom Dancing  

 

Tuesdays  14, 28 March 

We meet at Fairford Community Centre from 
7.15pm to 8.15pm (please note new starting 
time) with instructor Joanne and partner 
Mark. Why not join us, it is great fun and a 
good way of keeping fit. 
Level Beginners.  
 
Ann Wightman  
01285 712723 
wightmanann@gmail.com 

Birdwatching 
 

Tuesday 21 March 

We shall visit the Blashford Lakes reserve 
near Ringwood in Hampshire this month.  
The reserve is run by the Hampshire and Isle 
of Wight Wildlife Trust and entrance is free 
but they would appreciate a small donation.  
As it is a long drive we shall meet at the 
Fairford car park at 8.00am.  A contribution 
of £6.50 from passengers would be 
appreciated.  Toilet facilities are available at 
the reserve but no refreshments, so it would 
be a good idea to bring 
any drinks you might 
require.  We shall have 
lunch at a local pub. 
 
Richard Morgan  
01285 712085  

Book Circle 1 

 

Tuesday 14 March 
 
We meet at Eileen Ryan's house, at 2.00pm, 

to discuss óMy Brilliant Friendô by Elena 

Ferrante. Please let me know if you are 

unable to come. 

 

Sheila Morgan 

01285 810471 

Book Circle 2  

 

Tuesday 14 March 

The group meet at 2.30pm at Lyn Thornhill's 

home to discuss 'Precious Bane' 

by Mary Webb, published in 1924, one of the 

most popular books of its day. 

If you cannot come to the meeting, please 

will you let Lyn or me know. 

 

 

Jane Pugh 

01285 712184 

pughtajm@gmail.com 
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Bridge Improvers 

Mondays  

The group will continue to meet 
every Monday afternoon (except 
Bank Holidays) from 2.00pm to 4.00pm in the 
Heritage Room, Fairford Community Centre, 
for a lesson and friendly practice play.  
 
If you play some bridge and would like to 
improve, come and join us; we are a friendly 
and informal group, making mistakes and 
learning together. Partners and refreshments 
provided.  
 

Margaret Bishop  
01285 713747 
mbishop1@timetalk.co.uk 

Cycling with a Pub Lunch 
 

Thursday 30 March 
 

Spring is arriving quickly and the weather is 

warming up, time to oil the gears and check 

your tyre pressures and brakes.  
 

As it is the first ride of the season we shall go 

for a gentle spin out to Foss Cross via Betty's 

Grave and Ready Token then across the 

Cirencester road and past the recycling centre. 

The return trip, mainly downhill, will be via 

Bibury. Lunch and liquid refreshment will be 

taken at The Coach and Horses.  
 

As usual the sun will be shining. Meet at the 

usual place in Fairford at 10.30am, or 

Quenington Green ten minutes later.  

 

I would appreciate 

knowing if you are 

riding. 

 

Paul O’Shaughnessy  

01367 850262  paulatscissor@btinternet.com  

Computer Group 
Tuesdays 

We meet every week on Tuesday mornings at 

my home where I aim to help members in the 

use of computers, the internet and more. If 

you are interested in joining the group, please 

contact me and you will be welcome.  

If you have your own laptop, please bring it 

along as it is better to learn on your own 

computer.  

For those just starting, I have a modern 

Windows laptop computer 

that is available for 

members to use. 

Nick Humphris   

01285 711740  

Creative Writing 
 

Fridays  
 

We have an excellent small group 
who are enjoying the activities 
but we would welcome any new members.  
 
We meet every Friday morning from 10.00am 
to 11.30am. 
 

Please contact me for more details: 
 

Jo Stichbury  
01285 239152 

Chess 
  

Do you know how to play chess? 
If not, have you ever thought 
about learning? Why not join us 
and give it a try? We play for fun 
and don’t take it too seriously 
whether we win or lose, and it is a good way 
to keep the grey matter ticking over.  
  

We meet once a month, usually on a 
Wednesday afternoon, start with a chat over 
tea and biscuits, and play for a maximum of 
about an hour-and-a-half.  
  

Please contact me if you are interested or 
would like more information. 

  
  

Mike Bennett  
01367 252379 
mish252379@btinternet.com 
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Dance to Five Rhythms  

 

Wednesday 15 March 

We dance regularly at the Palmer Hall on the 
third Wednesday of the month, at 10.00am.  

New members welcome. Come and move to 

the music.  

 

Joyce Deane      01285 851408 

Family History  
 

Wednesday 15 March 

 

We shall meet at Michael's house so that he 

can show us how he made a film about his 

family history. Please let him know if you are 

unable to come (01285 712637). 

 

Miriam Scott   01285 713441 

French Conversation 
 

Intermediate 

We continue to meet on Mondays at 11.00am 

at my home. We fix dates for our meetings 

from one meeting to the next. If you are 

interested in joining us, please contact me. 

You would be very welcome - our meetings  

are always great fun!  

Rosemary Westlake 
01285 712329 
idrwestlake@gmail.com 
 
Advanced  

 

Mondays 

We start by reading a couple of pages from a 

magazine published for groups like ours, and 

then discuss matters arising from that, and 

anything else that takes our fancy! This is 

done in two small groups of generally not 

more than six people.   

New members are always welcome! 

 

Kevin Hannigan 

01367 250246 

Garden Group 
 

Thursday 23 March  

After a well-attended planning meeting in 
January, we have more suggestions than we 
can fit in the year. A number of new 
members and the chance of using the 
Lechlade Lions minibus livened up the 
discussions and planning. February's visit was 
to the Rococo Gardens near Painswick for the 
snowdrops. 

The group outing in March is to the Cogges 
Manor Farm, Manor House and gardens, 
including the woods for the really energetic 
amongst us. Meet at the car park at 2.00pm 
to arrange lifts to the Manor, which is near 
Witney. We return at about 5.00pm (cream 
teas permitting).  

Beth and Geoff Dennis 
01285 712195                    
bethandgeoff@sky.com  

Geology 

Wednesday  8 March 

In the forthcoming meeting we shall be 
continuing our study of Volcanoes and the type 
of eruptions associated with Destructive Plate 
Boundaries. 
 
We shall also give some time to some 
preparation for the ‘Town Trail’ in April on the 
topic ‘Cirencester in Stone’.  

This visit in April is open to anyone who might 
be interested. More information about the visit 
will be in the April Newsletter.  
 
Clive Watson 
01285 713003 

Industrial Heritage 

 

For details of this month’s activities please 
contact: 
 
Pete Evans  
01285 713069  
pete.whooper@hotmail.co.uk  



Italian for Beginners 
Mondays 

We meet on Monday afternoons at my home. 

At present we are focussing on ‘Holiday 

Italian’.  

For details contact: 

Bea Bostock 
01285 750456  

Keep Fit 
Tuesdays 

We meet in the Palmer Hall on Tuesday each 
week at 9.15am.   

 

Chris Pooley 
01367 250346 

Mah Jong 
Thursdays 2, 16 March , 6 April 
 
The Mah Jong Group meets in 
the Barker Room at Fairford 
Community Centre for two 
hours from 10.00am on the 
first and third Thursdays of the 
month.  
 
We are continuing to enjoy sociable sessions 
with three busy tables and refreshments. We 
have beginners as well as more seasoned 
players.  
 
Please contact us if you would like a trial 
session in advance to find out what it is all 
about.  
 
Alan & Linda Eagle  01285 712515 
alane2004@btinternet.com 

Model Group 
Thursdays 

The Model Group meets weekly 

on Thursday mornings. Please 

contact me for details: 

Jim Sullivan  

01367 252539. 

Latin 

Thursdays 2 March, 6 April 

The group meets on the first Thursday of the 
month at 2.30pm at my house.  

Please contact me if you 

are unable to come.  

Susan Greig  
01285 810274 

Music Listening 

Friday 17 March 

We will meet at Rosemary's house. Time to be 

arranged. 

Val is producing a musical quiz for us. 

Please let me know if you are unable to come.  

Gillian Bilbrough  

01285 712579 

gillianandharry@yahoo.co.uk 

New! - Italian for Beginners 
 

Italian for absolute beginners.... if you are 

interested in joining a new class please 

contact Bea Bostock for more details.....  

 
 
Bea Bostock 
01285 750456  

7 
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Needlework 

Wednesdays  8 , 22 March, 5 April 

We meet at the Fairford Community Centre 

from 2.00pm to 4.00pm. This group brings 

together many different skills under the 

heading of ‘Needlework’; we are a friendly 

group and enjoy our 

sessions. 

If you would like to know 

more, please contact: 

Pauline Jones 
01285 851212 

Pétanque 

The Barker Room at the Community Centre 
has been booked for our pre-season meeting 
on Friday 17 March at 10.30am and we 
welcome anyone who wishes to join the 
Pétanque group to come along. 

 
The 2017 Pétanque starting date will be 
agreed at the meeting in March and we do 
have spare boules available if anyone wishes 
to have a 'taster session' when the season 
begins. 
  
Dave and Heather Baber  
01285 711343  

 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday 21 March 

 

Our meeting this month is at the usual time, 

2.30pm, and the usual venue. I would like to 

resume the 6-card story feature, following my 

slightly longer story commemorating an event 

of 3 September 1916; yes, it’s airships again!! 

 

John Higgs  

01285 712488 

Poetry Circle 1 

Fridays 3 March, 7 April 

The group usually meets on the first Friday of 
the month at 2.30pm when we read and enjoy 
poetry and verse of all kinds.  

Anyone interested in joining us would be most 
welcome. 

 

Barbara Cottam  
01285 711054  

Philosophy 
 

Wednesday 15 March 
 

The next meeting will be at Manus's house. 
The subject for discussion will be decided by 
those wishing to attend and could well be a 
continuation of February’s meeting.  
 
Dan Deane 
01285 851408 

Poetry Circle 2 

Fridays 3 March, 7 April 

This month we will meet at 2.00pm at 
Barbara's house to read poetry by Lemn 
Sissay. In April we will read some poems 
about Easter at Helen's house. 
Please let either of us know if you are unable 
to come.  
 
Barbara Cobbett      Jen Thoburn  
01285 712692  01285 712397  
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Quilting 

Wednesday  1 March, 5 April 

This group meets on the first Wednesday of 

the month from 12.30pm to 2.00pm in the 

Barker Room of the Community Centre. 

New members welcome. Please telephone me 

for more information. 

Jan Mills 
01285 850384 

Recorders 

Fridays 10 , 24 March 

We start with anyone who would like to play 

the treble (from 2.00pm to 2.30pm) followed 

by the main group to finish at 4.30pm with a 

break for tea.  We will be in the Heritage 

Room on the ground floor of the Fairford 

Community Centre and will let you know if we 

have to use another room.  As usual, we will 

be playing a varied selection of music 

arranged for Descant, Treble, Tenor and Bass 

with the addition of Great and Contrabasses 

in the occasional piece. 
 

If there are any more recorder players (no 

matter how rusty) who would like to join a 

friendly, non-judgemental group you would 

be very welcome - please contact: 
 

Hilary Bradshaw  01367 860030 
hilary@burytown15.co.uk  
   
Jay Mathews   01367 860869 
jaymathews124@mac.com 
 

We have some spare instruments and stands; 

please ask if you would like to borrow one. 

Short Tennis 

Mondays 
 

This group meets in the Palmer Hall every 
Monday between 3.00pm and 5.00pm. As we 
only have one court we often cannot 
accommodate new players, so if interested 
please speak to me first.  
 

Margaret Trickett 
01285 712421 

Rummikub 

Thursday 9 March 

We meet on the second 
Thursday of the month 
from 2.00pm to 4.00pm for some friendly 
games of Rummikub. The venue is the Barker 
Room (ground floor at the back ) in the 
Fairford Community Centre.  
 
Contacts  
 
Jean Freeth   Lilian Pooley  
01285 713570         01367 250346 

 
 
 
 

Thursdays 2 March, 6 April 
 

The Scrabble group will meet in the Heritage 

Room, Fairford Community Centre from 

2.30pm to 4.30pm. 
 

Kathleen Price   

01285 712417  

Scottish Reels 

Wednesday 14 March 
 

Scottish Reels is a great way to enjoy an 
evening and take a little exercise in the 
process; our motto is ‘Reels are Fun’, and our 
dances are generally taken from an 
instruction book of the same name.  We 
welcome both beginners and those with 
experience. You can come alone or with your 
spouse, partner or friend.  We meet at 
8.00pm for 2 hours in Poulton Village Hall and 
make a charge of £3 per person per evening, 
to cover the rental of the venue and  
refreshments. 
 
If you would like to know more, please 
contact me: 
 
Richard Thompson   01285 712123 
richard@RichardAndCarol.net  

mailto:richard@RichardAndCarol.net


Could Humpty Dumpty 

have featured in the  

English Civil War? One 

idea is that Humpty 

Dumpty was a "tortoise" 

siege engine, an armoured  frame, 

used unsuccessfully to approach the 

walls of the Parliamentary -held city of 

Gloucester in 1643 during the Siege 

of Gloucester in the English Civil War.  
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Spanish for Beginners 
 

Wednesdays 
 

It is well known that learning a language 
helps to keep the mind active as we get 
older. 
 
If you have ever considered taking up 
Spanish, now is the time! Don’t prevaricate 
until next year - by then our group may be 
fluent and unable to accommodate new 
beginners! 
We will meet at my house on Wednesday 
afternoons. Please contact me if you would 
like to join. 
 
Linda Aston 
01285 810900 
ltaston@gmail.com 

Spanish 

Tuesdays  
 

We are a continuation group now, reading 
selected articles and commenting on what we 
have read.   
 

Meetings are at my home from 11.00am to 
12 noon.  
 

Frank Hall 
01285 712583  
fkhall@talktalk.net  

Yoga 

 

Mondays  

The Yoga Group meets 
weekly on Mondays at 
the Community Centre at 10.00am. I am 
sorry there is still a waiting list. 

Sylvia Jones  01285 712657 

Traditional Jazz 

 

Many thanks are due to Ian Bennett for 

organising this group so competently but 

regrettably he now feels unable to continue.  
 

Please contact me if you are willing to take 

over leading this group. 
 

Lilian Pooley  Group Coordinator 

01367 250346 

Solos 

Mondays 6 March , 3 April 

Our next general meeting on the 6 March will 
be for Solos only as hopefully it will be our 
5th birthday party celebrations. 
Forthcoming meetings on Monday 3rd April 
and Monday 8th May will be at Val’s house. 
 
For more information contact : 
 

Michael Johnson  
01285 712637 
sanaelma@yahoo.co.uk 

Table Tennis 

 

Wednesdays and Fridays 
 

Our group has grown to the extent that we 
have chosen to run an additional session. So 
you can now come along on Wednesday from 
2.30pm and Friday from 10.00am.  
 

Sessions are held in Keble Room in the 
Fairford Community Centre. Players of all 
abilities are welcome. 
 
 

Wednesday Group Leader:      
Nick Stroude:  01295 521067 
 

Friday Group Leader:   
Barry Aylett-Warner:  01367 253788 



Walking with a Pub Lunch 
 

Wednesday 8 March 
 

Meet at Fairford car park at 9.45am or  
Northleach Market Square at 10.15am. Lunch 
can be ordered at The Sherborne Arms  before 
we leave. 
 
This easy circular walk to the northeast of 
Northleach, in the direction of Farmington, has 
two short hills, two stiles and returns by a  
quiet road. 
Distance approx 4 miles. 
 
Judith Butler  
01285 712600 

Straddlers 

Thursday 16 March 

This walk of 7½  miles starts at Crickley Hill 
Country Park. The first part follows the 
Cotswold Way along the ridge northwards. 
After turning east to Ullenwood Manor, the 
route goes to the north and performs a 
circuit of Leckhampton Hill.  

We will be taking a brief detour to see the 
Devil's chimney, a limestone pinnacle, not a 
natural phenomenon, created in the 19th 
century by the quarrymen. Returning via 
South Hill and the Air Balloon roundabout, 
climbing back to the start point. 

Bring lunch and coffee/drink.  
 
Meet at Fairford Car Park at 9.17am, or at 
the Crickley Hill Car Park (pay and display) at 
9.57am. 
Please let us know if you are coming. 
Suggested passenger donation £2. 
 
Beth and Geoff Dennis 
01285 712195 
bethandgeoff@sky.com 

Strollers 
 

Friday 24 March 

Our walk this month will commence at the  
Carpenters Arms in Fulbrook and is a circular 
3.5+ mile walk described as the ‘Villages of the 
Windrush Valley’. Leaving Fulbrook we will 
walk through fields to Widley Copse, then past 
a couple of farms to Swinbrook, then on past 
the site of the medieval village of Winford, 
then along the river Windrush back to Burford 
and Fulbrook. We will have lunch at the  
Carpenters Arms in Fulbrook, postcode OX18 
4BH 
Meet at Fairford car park at 9.30am or at the 
Carpenters Arms at 9.50am ready to start  
walking at 10.00am 
 
At the time of writing this item I have not yet 
had a chance to recce this walk. It would 
therefore be helpful if you could contact us if 
you intend walking.  
 

Reg & Jen Thoburn 
01285 712397 

  
Striders 

Tuesday 28 March 
 
Perhaps the first walk for the Striders over 
Cleeve Hill, the highest point in the Cotswolds. 
The price we pay for being at the highest 
point is that there are two steep hills that will 
require several stops on the way up. This will 
be a circular walk starting and finishing at the 
Rising Sun car park where we will have lunch. 
In the event of extreme muddiness decisions 
will have to be made at the time. 
 
Duration is 3 hours. Suggested travel donation 
is £2.00. We will depart from Fairford car park 
at 9.10am or from the Rising Sun at 9.50am. 
Please contact me if you wish to come.  
  
Bob Nicholls 
01285 810289 
robertmnicholls44@gmail.com 

 

Walking Groups 
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Birdwatching  
 
We based our January trip this year round the 
Whelford Pools nature reserve.   Although 
there were fewer birds on the reserve lake 
than we expected we did see several 
goldeneyes and goosanders, the males 
looking very smart in their breeding plumage.   
We then left the reserve and took the path 
round the adjacent lakes.  At the far side of 
the fishing lake we saw our only red crested 
pochard of the day.  Again there were 
surprisingly few woodland birds around but 
we did get a good view of a green 
woodpecker flying past and some lucky 
people saw a kingfisher.  We continued 
beyond the lake through 
some alders and were 
rewarded by a flock of 
siskins moving through the 
trees.  Altogether we saw a 
good variety of birds but in 
very small numbers. 
 
Richard Morgan 

Anglo-Saxon Poetry Group 

 
At our first meeting of 2017 we studied The Whale, an allegorical poem, in which the whale 
represents the Devil. The whale’s back emerging from the sea appears like ‘a scabby stone, as if 
great heaps of piled up seaweed lay beside the shore, with sandbanks all around’. Unwary 
sailors, thinking they have spotted land, anchor and go ashore the island. The whale then sinks 
‘rapidly downwards, visits the sea-bed and in that hall of death sets ship and men to drown’. A 
further example of the whale’s perfidy is described: the whale’s breath is deceptively sweet, 
tempting fish to swim into ‘his gaping lips’ only to be devoured. The moral of the poem, of 
course, is that we must ‘ever fight the devil with words and deeds, that we may see the King of 
glory’. 
We then listened to Byrhtnoth's challenge from The Battle of Maldon and enjoyed the sound of 
the defiant words in Old English. After hearing again the Lord's Prayer, we finished as usual with 
the next track of Seamus Heaney reading his translation of Beowulf. 
 
Iris Lewis and Miriam Scott 
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GROUP REVIEWS 

Could Humpty Dumpty have been 

involved in the siege of Colchester 

in 1648?  

The story given was that a large 

cannon, which was colloquially 

called Humpty Dumpty, was  

strategically 

placed on the 

wall. A shot from 

a Parliamentary 

cannon  

succeeded in 

damaging the 

wall beneath 

Humpty Dumpty which caused the 

cannon to tumble to the ground. 

The Royalists (or Cavaliers, "all the 

King's men") attempted to raise 

Humpty Dumpty on to another part 

of the wall, but the cannon was so 

heavy that "All the King's horses 

and all the King's men couldn't put 

Humpty together again".  



Book Circle 1 
 

‘The Bolter’ by Frances Osborne 

It was not until the age of 13 that Frances Osborne discovered that Idina Sackville was her  

great-grandmother.  She became fascinated by the story of Idina, notoriously known as ‘The 

Bolter’.  After leaving her first husband, David Euan Wallace, a dashing cavalry officer and heir 

to one of Scotland’s richest families, she then embarked on a life of adulterous affairs and 

another four marriages. 

Frances Osborne presents a portrait of upper-class English life just before, during and 

immediately after the Great War. Idina fled to Kenya after two divorces and became the focus of 

the Happy Valley set as described by James Fox in ‘White Mischief’.  Eventually, as her life 

became more and more frenzied in her search for a better life, she is seen as an abandoned 

woman and social outcast.  The last part of the biography, occurring when the Second World 

War broke out and Idina was on her fifth husband, showed her as a woman ill-suited to the age 

of austerity.  In 1955 she died from cancer and left few mementoes of her crazy life, although a 

portrait of her first husband was found at her bedside.      

The book group found the story distasteful in its excesses and had little sympathy for its main 

character, who ‘pushed the bounds of behaviour to extremes’. 

 
Sheila Morgan 

Book Circle 2 
 

‘The Language of Flowers’ 

For our Valentine Day’s meeting we chose ‘The Language of Flowers’ by 

Vanessa  Diffenbaugh. The novel follows the life of Victoria Jones, who, by the age of 18, has 

lived in 32 foster homes. A flower dictionary, a type of Victorian- era book which defines what 

different flowers mean, was the inspiration for the book. The plot focuses on finding love, 

adoption, emancipation, homelessness,  single motherhood and attachment disorder. However, 

the main focus is on the flawed foster system in America. 

Our group thought that, in general, it was well written , if somewhat over reliant on paring 

parallel events, as a twofold narrative cuts abruptly back and forth, creating a complex canvas 

that contains Victoria’s tumultuous life as a foster child and her adult life as a florist. They also 

felt that the use of flower definitions to define every emotion paled somewhat as a gambit. The 

consensus was that we were glad that we had read it but would be selective in recommending it 

to others. 

 
Sue Jonson 
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Family History  
 

In January we again looked at members' heirlooms. We also welcomed a new member whose 
family came from Coln St Aldwyn. 
Clive and Philip brought military records of their relatives of World War 2. Both had survived the 
war. There were pictures of Lt Hugh Edge Williams in the magazine ‘War Illustrated’ which had 
been carefully preserved. Philip's relative Corporal B.G. Meaden had been awarded a Military 
Medal and Philip read his citation which he received for great bravery. 
Gill had discovered that her great grandfather had committed suicide from his death certificate 
and had found the Coroner's report and the local newspaper report. It was recorded as 
happening while the balance of his mind was disturbed. 
Miriam showed us an exquisitely worked tablecloth made by a friend of her mother's in the mid to 
late Victorian times.. It was squares of needle-lace and interspersed with beautiful squares of 
crewel work of fruit and flowers. The colours were still vibrant after all these years. 
We discussed our new member's interests and the future programme for the coming year. 
 
Alison Hobson 

Philosophy - January 

 

The subject for discussion was ‘Forgiveness’. Pam had suggested the subject and had prepared 
some quotes from literary sources. Seemingly everybody is aware of the current story line in the 
BBC programme ‘The Archers’ where some of the characters have difficulty in forgiving the 
actions in a family situation. 
    It became clear that lack of forgiveness is wounding to both parties. The recipient of the 
offence tends to hold a grudge which can be detrimental over time to their state of mind. The 
person who has performed the wounding action may be unaware of the effect of the action and 
can feel free to do it again. Forgiveness is an ongoing thing based on judgment and education. 
Knowledge of all the prior circumstances can help in the process. To know all, is to forgive all. 
Staying resentful keeps the offence alive though time can soften the hurt. 
    We then moved on to attendant subjects. Does punishment of the offender alter the 
perception of the injured party? We also touched on atonement and absolution. It was an 
interesting discussion about a cornerstone of human interaction. 
 
Dan Deane 

Philosophy - February 
 

The subject for discussion was ‘The possible effects on vocabulary by the use of modern 

technology’. Particular consideration was the use of texting on the vocabulary of the young, 

using a shortened form of words (texting being cheaper than speech). It was pointed out that 

this potential problem could be just a part of a passing phase and could be supplanted by some 

new technical advance. The reduction of vocabulary would be a constraint on cognitive ability, 

an example of which was described in George Orwell's book ‘Nineteen Eighty Four’. It was 

agreed that the discussion could be continued at another time. 

 

Dan Deane 



Poetry Circle One 
 
Our theme ‘A Pivotal Moment’ started with an 
interesting poem by Ian Westlake on ancient 
Australian cave hand prints, and continued 
through patriotism, war, and death to birth.  
 
In the hauntingly beautiful poem ‘The Tiny 
Antagonist’ by Anne Stevenson, we found 
some similarity to an excerpt from Kahlil 
Gibran's ‘The Prophet’ on the powerful hold 
babies and children have over parents.  
 
Two great favourites followed... ‘Barbara 
Frietchie’ by John Greenleaf Whittier full of 
description and patriotism, and ‘Oh! What is 
that sound’ by W H Auden where treachery is 
told in tremendous rhythm.  
 
A great treat to end was to listen to a 
recording of Richard Burton reading the 
complete poem, Coleridge' s ‘The Ancient 
Mariner’. 
 
Ann Duckney 
 

Pétanque group  
 
Forty-two members of the Pétanque groups 
met up for a New Year's lunch at the Colosseo 
restaurant on 19 January. 
 
As the previous season finished in October 
2016 it was good to catch up with friends and 
enjoy a very substantial lunch. 
 
Our pre-season meeting will be held in March 
in the Heritage room of the Community Centre 
on Friday 17 March at 10.00am 
 
The date will be e-mailed to our members. 
 
Dave and Heather Baber 
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Walking with a Pub Lunch 
 
The first walk with a pub lunch saw nine hardy 
walkers set off from The Catherine Wheel at 
Bibury on the first walk of 2017. The weather 
was fine, rather dull but quite comfortably mild 
for a five mile round walk.  
 
We walked past Arlington Row, past the 
church, and after crossing the road to Burford 
were soon on level ground for most of the 
walk.  
 
Downhill to Ablington which was blooming with 
snowdrops and aconites, then uphill to the 
final straight through fields to Bibury. 
 
I almost forgot to mention there 
was some mud!! 
 
Kathleen Price 

Solos 
 

Solos had a quiet month in January but 9 of us 
visited Kempsford Village hall on the 12th 
January for their light lunch of homemade 
soup roll and a mug of tea and a piece of 
homemade cake. The food is good but the 
company is even better. 
 
The 24th January found us eating again at 
Dobbie’s Garden Centre taking advantage of 
their Senior citizen’s special lunch which is 
extremely good value. The down side is you 
tend to have to queue as it is very popular. 
 
Unfortunately, our fifth birthday party had to 
be cancelled owing to illness but we hope to 
celebrate it at our next general meeting on  
6 March.  
 
Reminder all those joining us for the visit to 
Falmouth and the Gardens in May : I will need 
the final payment by the end of March.  
Thank you 
 
Michael Johnson 



Please send items for the  

April issue to  

Alan Eagle 

editor@fairfordu3a.org.uk  

by 17th March 

 

March   

Wednesday 1 Table Tennis 1, Quilting 

 Thursday 2 Model Making, Latin, Mah Jong, Boccia, Scrabble 

 Friday 3 Poetry 1 & 2, Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing 

 Monday 6 Bridge, French, Italian, Short Tennis, Solos, Yoga 

 Tuesday 7 MAIN MEETING  Computers, Keep Fit 

 Wednesday 8 
Table Tennis 1, Needlework, Geology, Beginners Spanish, Walking 
with PL 

 Thursday 9 Model Making, Rummikub, Boccia 

 Friday 10 Recorders, Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing 

 Monday 13 Bridge, French, Italian, Short Tennis, Yoga 

 Tuesday 14 Book Circles, Computers, Keep Fit, Ballroom Dancing 

 Wednesday 15 
Table Tennis 1, Family History, Beginners Spanish, Five Rhythms, 
Philosophy, Scottish Reels 

 Thursday 16 Model Making, Mah Jong, Straddlers, Boccia 

 Friday 17 Music Listening, Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing, Pétanque mtg. 

 Monday 20 Bridge, French, Italian, Short Tennis, Yoga 

 Tuesday 21 Birdwatching, Computers, Keep Fit, Postcards 

 Wednesday 22 Table Tennis 1, Needlework, Beginners Spanish 

 Thursday 23 AS Poetry, Garden, Model Making, Boccia 

 Friday 24 Recorders, Strollers, Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing 

 Monday 27 Bridge, French, Italian, Short Tennis, Yoga 

 Tuesday 28 Computers, Keep Fit, Striders, Ballroom Dancing 

 Wednesday 29 Table Tennis 1, Beginners Spanish 

 Thursday 30 Model Making, Cycling with PL, Boccia 

 Friday 31 Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing 

April   

 Monday 3 Bridge, French, Italian, Short Tennis, Solos, Yoga 

 Tuesday 4 MAIN MEETING Computers, Keep Fit 

 Wednesday 5 
Table Tennis 1, Pétanque, Quilting, Needlework,  
Beginners Spanish 

 Thursday 6 Latin, Model Making, Mah Jong, Scrabble 

 Friday 7  Poetry 1 & 2, Table Tennis 2, Creative Writing 



 
FAIRFORD AND DISTRICT U3A 

23RD ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
4  April 2017 

 
 To be held at 2.30pm in the Palmer Hall, Fairford 
 

1. Apologies for absence.  

2. Minutes of the 22nd  Annual General Meeting. 

3. Matters arising. 

4.   Chairman's report. 

5.   Treasurer's report and presentation of the Examined Accounts for the year   
   ending 31January 2017. 
 
6.   New constitution. 

7.   Election of Committee members  

¶ Chairman 

¶ Vice Chairman 

¶ Secretary 

¶ Treasurer  

¶ Other committee members:  

  Webmaster, Assistant Webmaster, Membership Secretary,  

  Programme Secretary, Groups Co-ordinator, 3 other members. 

8.  Appointment of Accounts examiner. 

9.  AOB 

Michael Yorke 

Secretary 



U3A Trip 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are planning a trip to the Black Country Museum in Dudley, West Midlands on Friday 5 May 

2017. This is an outdoor/indoor museum charting the rise of local industries which, by innovation, 

became nationally and internationally important. The grounds include restored factories, housing 

and streets, as well as canals and other waterways. 

 
We shall leave Fairford at 9.00am, and return at 3.30pm, arriving in Fairford at around 5.00pm. 
 

If you would like to book a place/places, please fill in the form below and return it to me : 
 

Geoff Dennis, 4 Dynevor Terrace, Coronation Street, Fairford, GL7 4JD, or hand it to any 
committee member. Places will be allocated on a first-come basis. 
 

Admission to the Museum is £12 (negotiated fee), and the coach is at £12 a head. Total £24. 

I/We would like to book a place/places on the Black Country Museum trip on Friday 5 May 2017. 
 
Name/s .......................................................................................... 
            
            ........................................................................................... 
 
Tel No.  .................................................. 
 
Date    .................................................... 
 
I/We enclose a cheque for £............, made payable to Fairford and District U3A, returnable  
if I/We are not allocated a place. 
 
Geoff Dennis 
01285 712195 
bethandgeoff@sky.com 

mailto:bethandgeoff@sky.com

